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Waverley Council Response Report to requests from the February 2024 South Bondi / Tamarama Precinct meeting 
 

Meeting 
Date 

Motion Council Officer Response Directorate Status 

February 
2024 

That the Precinct supports the existing 
Council Resolution for a Left Turn Only 
restriction at Boonara and Imperial 
avenues into Bondi Road and  
continues to request Council to lobby 
Transport for NSW for an expedited 
approval process such that the 
implementation occurs without any 
further delay.  

The motion was carried  

 

Council has been working closely with Transport for NSW on this item. 
We anticipate being able to share a more concrete outcome in the next 
few months likely through a Waverley Traffic Committee report. 
  
Please note, this report has been delayed due to several on-going critical 
response items the team has been busy with.  
 

Assets & 
Operations 

In 
progress 

 Precinct asks Council when will Precincts 
have the opportunity to provide feedback to 
Council on issues raised by the Sculptures by 
the Sea event, especially regarding traffic 
and parking.  

The motion was carried 
  

South Bondi Tamarama Precinct 
acknowledges the success of the additional 
cones placed at the Gaerloch / Dellview 
intersection and recommends that loose 
cones be replaced with more robust, solid 
measures to better define the Exit lane.  
South Bondi Tamarama Precinct notes 
officers support for the one-way loop during 
Sculptures by the Sea.  
 

Residents can provide feedback on any issues from Sculpture by the Sea 
at any time.  
 
Council will look into a more robust traffic management plan on 
Gaerloch/Dellview. Please note, all traffic treatments will be subject to a 
professional safety assessment.  
 
If there are further areas of concern, can the Precinct send Council/ the 
Community Liaison Coordinator a list of the issues, and suggestions if 
possible. Council officers will review and respond. 
 

Events  Complete 

 Resident reported that the intersection 
Denham Street Edward Street is very 

Council is currently undertaking a Local Area Transport Management plan 
with a consultant. This specific intersection has been identified as 1 of 

Assets & 
Operations  

In 
progress  
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dangerous, the camera is the wrong way, 
it gets very slippery, and she has seen 6-
7 people sliding off their bikes when 
coming around the corner.  
South Bondi Tamarama Precinct asks 
Council to investigate how it can make 
this area safer for pedestrian and other 
traffic.  

The motion was carried  
 

approximately 10 locations for improvements. The consultant will be 
developing more detailed concepts to address this intersection. Further 
work will then be required, including prioritisation against the other 10 
locations and funding. 
 
This work is ongoing and will take several more months until completion. 
Once completed, there will still be a need to prioritise further and 
reconcile with available budgets or future grant funding (which means 
concrete action may be years away). 
 

 There is no safe cross-over on Bondi 
Road between Denham and Watson 
Streets, South Bondi Tamarama Precinct 
asks Council to investigate safe 
pedestrian crossing points for this area.  

The motion was carried  
  

 

Bondi Road is a state road that is the jurisdiction of Transport for NSW. 
We recommend that the precinct raise this concern directly with TfNSW. 
Council officers do note this concern and will take it on board to 
formulate our on-going collaborative efforts with TfNSW. 
 

Assets & 
Operations   

Complete 

Next meeting: 21 August 2024 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


